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March 14, 1992

Ruth M. O’Brien
Navy Orlando Federal Credit Union
Naval Training Center
Orlando, Florida 32813-8001

Re: Maturity Limits <Your February

Dear Ms. O’Brien:

18, 1992 Letter)

Such a loan is legally permissible.

ANALYSIS

We have reviewed similar lending programs in the past and
have concluded that, for purposes of the limits on FCU loan
maturity, this type of program is neither a line of credit
nor a closed-end loan. Instead We have viewed this type,of
program am a hybrid or bifurcated loan, the first part pro-
viding for a line of credit, and the second part provld~ng
for a closed-end~loan or "refinancing" of the line of cre~£t.

There is no maturity limit on a line of credit. Section
701.21(c) (4) of NCUA’s Rules and Regulations (12 C.F.R.
701.21(c) (4) provides ". . . Lines of credit are not subject
to a statutory or regulatory maturity limit .... " The
maximum 20-year maturity of the closed-end (refinancing) loan
is consistent with the 20-year limitation on second mortgage
loans and nonpurchase money first mortgage loans in Section
701.21(f) of NCUA’s Regulations (12 C.F.R. 701.21(f)). We
defer to the Region for any safety and soundness concerns
with this type of loan program.
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Sincerely,

Hattie M. Ulan
Associate General Counsel


